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Paris, 08th March 2013
International Women's Day
Every year, on the 8th of March, governments, organisations, educational institutions, women's groups, and the media all over the world pay a tribute to the economic, political and social achievements of women throughout history. To mark the occasion events and press releases focus on specific themes that are of global and local relevance to women.

Today, March 8, 2013, the European Blind Union draws attention to the impact that the global financial and economic downturn has on women with vision impairments.

The effects of the economic crisis for women with visual impairments are becoming quite obvious in many areas of their lives. The introduction of austerity measures in many European countries resulted in the reduction of benefits and essential services received by women with vision impairments which had so far contributed towards covering the extra cost of living incurred as a result of their sight loss. Being able to cover these extra costs through these benefits had in the past provided them with support needed to overcome the barriers they face in leading full and independent lives.

The already higher unemployment rates and the lower labour force participation rates among women with vision impairment are now becoming even worse due to this unprecedented economic crisis. Women with vision impairment find it more difficult to obtain or retain employment mainly due to the reduction of job vacancies and the squeeze in the government budgets available for programmes relevant to the employability and employment of persons with disabilities. 
Research and best practice information show that there are ways to face the challenges during the crisis and that the crisis creates opportunities created by the resolution of these challenges.
In an attempt to overcome the impact of the economic crisis, special emphasis should be placed on the importance of developing the economic empowerment of women with vision impairment. The key to this lies in both formal and informal education as well as social protection. It should be ensured that women with vision impairment have access to capacity development, advocacy and training. This will also enable other kinds of empowerment such as social, political and cultural while building women’s confidence and self-esteem. Economic security will also contribute to the achievement of long-term, sustainable development and to the reduction of poverty.

Although it may sound like an "oxymoron", the prevailing financial and economic crisis may actually prove to be an opportunity for women with vision impairments to raise awareness among policy makers and help formulate and evaluate policy responses to the situation. During a time of crisis, women with vision impairment and their respective organisations can bring into sharper focus the need for inclusive and sustainable development. They can re-address structural economic inequalities in the existing systems and formulate policies and new structures that will lead to a more equal outcome.
There is no doubt that there is still a long way to go for women with vision impairments in reaching the forefront of economic, political and social participation. However, if we work closely together with confidence then some of the greatest challenges of the crisis can be overcome and we can make a real difference.
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